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Warwick Community Newsletter 

Sept. 2023 
Warwick, Massachusetts 

A  D  M  I  N  I  S  T  R  A  T  I  V  E   D  E  T  A  I  L  S  

VERY IMPORTANT – PLEASE NOTE THESE CHANGES:  All articles, ads and correspondence should be emailed if 

possible  to  warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com .  If you cannot email,  drop off clearly printed articles in the 

METCALF CHAPEL MAILBOX AT 32 ATHOL ROAD by the 20th of the month before the article will run. Please note 

that we do not accept FULL PAGE inserts at all for commercial ads, and are asking every organization in Town to 

keep their event flyers to 1/2 page or less. If a full page event flyer is desired, the organization may print the 

flyer themselves for insertion (call Mary Humphries 544-0126 for the number of copies required) if the infor-

mation cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is desired. Business card size ads are $7/month or $70/year. All 

material may be edited for length, ink intensiveness, or content and may not be anonymous. Some logs and 

minutes provided may only be available on the Warwick Website at www.warwickma.org due to space limita-

tions.  

Phone Directory 

Emergency 911 
Selectboard /Town Coordinator  
        978-729-3224 
Warwick Broadband  
 
        413-676-9544 
                          978-544- 
Selectboard voice mail
 6315 
Treasurer/Collector 3845 

Highway 6349 

Library 7866 

Fire Station          3314 

Animal Control 3402 Animal 
Contr.Pager  978-217-2681 

Clerk/Assessors 8304 

Bd of Health 6315 

Community School 6310  

Police Dept Business 
 2244 

Building Inspector 2236 

FAX all depts.         6499  

Burn Permits:   

www.fcburnpermits.com 

 

                            TOWN CLERK OFFICE HOURS & INFORMATION 

 Office hours:  Mondays 1:00-4:00 p.m., Wednesdays 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.  

The Clerk’s office will be closed September 4th & 18th.   

NOTE:  A Special Town Election for additional School Committee members 

will be held on October 23rd from 12:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

Register to vote by October 13th.  Mail-in ballots available until October 

16th.   

Thank you,  John Paganetti, Town Clerk 

                         ASSESSOR CLERK OFFICE HOURS 

   Office hours:   Tues. 10:00 a.m.- 2:00 p.m., Thurs. 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and                                 
                4:00 p.m.- 6:00 p.m. or by appointment.      (978) 544-8304 

   Tracy Styles, Assessor Clerk                    

               THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS  

                                   AND ADVERTISERS 

Nancy Harnden 

$50.00 

All Donations and Ad Payments should be sent to WCN/Metcalf Chapel,     

32 Athol Road, Warwick, MA 01378 

  Thank you for your donations.  

mailto:warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com
http://www.warwickma.org
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Sept. 2023 Warwick, Massachusetts 

Warwick Women’s Guild Events    

 

September 5, 2023 The Warwick Women’s Guild will meet Tuesday, September 5, 2023 at 1 PM in the Town Hall.  Remember to 

bring three (3) $1 lottery tickets to play the LRC (left, right, center) game after the meeting.   

October 3, 2023  The Warwick Women’s Guild will meet Tuesday, October 3, 2023 at 1 PM in the Town Hall for our monthly 

   meeting.  See below for a special event! 

October 5, 2023  The Warwick Women’s Guild will meet Thursday, October 5, 2023 10:15 AM to carpool to New Salem Cider 

   where we will watch a demonstration of cider making and a talk by the owner at 11:00 AM.  Feel free to  

   bring a bag lunch, or you may purchase some of their snacks while we enjoy a beautiful view of   

   the Quabbin.    

 

Northfield Creamie      northfieldcreamie@gmail.com  

62 Main Street       https://www.northfieldcreamie.com/    

Northfield, MA 01360      Tuesdays – Sundays, Noonish to 9PM 

(323) 459-5499       Rain or Shine! 

        Closed Mondays except major holidays 

I realized I hadn’t done a restaurant review of one of my favorite spots which is just a hop, skip and a jump from Warwick 

to the center of Northfield: The Northfield Creamie!  OK, so it's not a ‘restaurant’ per se, unless you are an ice cream fa-

natic like me.  My car is programmed to pull into the parking lot every time it goes by.  So, I guess you could say I am a reg-

ular.   

They have both soft serve and hard ice cream.  I love the soft serve, and this year they have Maple Creamie, made with 

local maple syrup.  Yummy!!  They do not serve food but have a variety of cones, dishes, sundaes, shakes, etc.  They ac-

cept cash, credit cards, and various cash apps.   

Their service is friendly and quick, and they even have a few tables and chairs so you can sit and enjoy your ice cream.  

They usually stay open till Columbus Day, so you still have a couple months remaining to get your fill of ice cream.  I know 

you will enjoy it.   

Bon Appetit! 

Gloria Varno 

                                                  Foot Clinic    

            All clinics are at 8:00 a.m. at Metcalf Chapel.  

 Sept. 8th                     November 10th 

 October 13th             December 8th 

mailto:northfiieldcreamie@gmail.com
https://www.northfieldcreamie.com/
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September 2023 

     LIBRARY NEWS—SEPTEMBER 2023 
 
Library hours: Monday 10-4, Tuesday 1-8, Thursday 5-8 and Saturdays 10-12:30 (during school 
year). Contact: warwick@cwmars.org; 978-544-7866; Ivan Ussach, director 
 
Museum Passes: The Warwick Library has free admission passes to the Brattleboro Museum of Arts & 
Culture, the Eric Carle Museum of Picture Book Art, the Clark Museum, Historic Deerfield, the Magic Wings 
Butterfly Museum, MassMOCA, Massachusetts State Parks (DCR Free Parking Pass), and the New England 
Botanical Garden at Tower Hill. 
 
NEW — Free Saturday passes to the LaunchSpace/Makerspace at the OIC in Orange: Unleash your cre-
ativity! The Makerspace features 13,000 sq. ft. of equipment for makers to produce work in the areas of fiber 
art, painting, printmaking, woodworking, pottery, leatherwork, photography, 3D printing, laser cutting & engrav-
ing, metal working, and more! 2-person and 4-person passes are available from the Library for Saturday after-
noon sessions. More information at launchspace-orange.com. 
 
NEW - BookBrowse: The Warwick Library is pleased to offer this helpful service to our patrons. For 
more than two decades, BookBrowse (bookbrowse.com) has provided a curated resource of the best in con-
temporary fiction and nonfiction, with an emphasis on books that not only engage and entertain but also deepen 
our understanding of ourselves and the world around us. Use BookBrowse to find books by theme, read-alikes, 
reviews, excerpts, articles, interviews and more! NOTE: Use “wfpl” for password. Contact the Library for 
details. 
 
Thursday, September 28th - 7:30 pm: Monthly Short Story Hour - Ling Ma: This month we’ll read 
from Bliss Montage (2022), the short story collection by Ling Ma. Ma is a writer hailing from Fujian, Utah 
and Kansas. Her first novel, Severance, has won several literary prizes and awards. Come to read or 
just to listen. 
 
Saturday, September 16th - 2 pm @ The Library: Warwick Oral History Program - Our Schools:  
Warwick has had many schools over the years, and has always been dedicated to educating its own 
young people locally, evidenced most recently by the re-launching of the Warwick Community School as 
an independent school district this month. At one point there were 10 schools operating in town at the 
same time! Come hear from people who attended and worked in several of the different schools in 
town—and please bring your own stories! All are welcome.  
 
This program is #6 in the town’s 2023 oral history series, and will be professionally recorded and shared 
for future viewing. You can view programs #1-3 on the Warwick Free Public Library YouTube channel; 
look for additional programs on the channel soon.  
 
A Patron’s Book Review - An Immense World, by Ed Yong: An extraordinary trip into the  sensory world 
of  animals and insects.  This vividly written book examines their Umvelt, the perceptual  envelope around them. 
Their senses go far beyond our limited hearing, seeing, tasting, and touching and the way they perceive light, 
sound, taste, pain, heat, contact, vibrations, and electric and magnetic fields is incalculably rich and varied. The 
author is a brilliant guide to the complicated science he describes,  introducing his thousands of examples and 
dozens of experts smoothly and engagingly.   
For anyone with any interest in animals and science, this revelatory book is a must read. Warning: it is dense. 
But to even read a chapter is to expand your understanding of  the richness of  nature and ways of sensory per-
ception that most of us have no way to perceive.  (By Babette Krolik) 
 
Did you know?:  Massachusetts residents interested in 
using Kanopy and Hoopla, the film streaming platforms, 
can do so for free with an e-card from the Boston Public 
Library. Just go to bpl.org. 

mailto:warwick@cwmars.org
http://launchspace-orange.com
http://bookbrowse.com
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September 2023 
                                Coordinator Report for September 2023 Newsletter – David Young 

Warwick Highway Department is hiring.  If you have a commercial driver’s license, valid DOT health certificate and hoisting 

license, we would love to talk.  Contact Larry at 544-6315 or write him at highway@town.warwick.ma.us 

I hope you've noticed that the exterior of the new fire station looks much improved.  It's ready for plumbing and electrical 

inside. Thank you to all involved in the very long-term and much-needed project. The individual responsible for applying 

the siding and trim feels that he's getting too much of the credit and stresses that this was a whole community project that 

so many people have contributed to.  So, on behalf of Warwick, thanks to all the many folks who have contributed and con-

tinue to do so. 

In case you are wondering, three years ago Warwick Broadband moved into a room at the school when the regional school 

district vacated. We did that so we wouldn't have an unoccupied building to insure.  Now we have moved to the old fire 

station’s ground floor.  Upstairs remains the Emergency Management Department.  If you need to reach Broadband, the 

number is 413-676-9544. 

After a two-week vacation, Senior Meals are resuming, but in its new iteration at Town Hall.   Our restart begins Tuesday, 

September 5th, at noon in the dining hall.  We have four volunteers who have agreed to train and test as food handlers 

who will be coordinators of this offering.  There's a possibility of a paying position, so if cooking good food for a small-to-

medium crowd is interesting to you, please contact me.  Our current best-case scenario has our School Chef Gale B prepar-

ing a main course and sending it to the Town Hall, and we will be responsible for the rest of the meal. 

We have scheduled a special election to expand the Warwick School Committee.  We can move on this following the Attor-

ney General's recent approval of our annual town meeting voted bylaw change that increased the School Committee from 

three members to five. The date of the election is October 23 from noon to 6 p.m. at Town Hall.  By the time you're reading 

this, our new Warwick school district has opened its doors to our children. We've gone three years without a local elemen-

tary school, and this is the first time in more than 70 years that we are an independent school district; yet another project, 

like the Fire Station, of much perseverance and commitment by many people.  

There is quite a lot of activity in the roads as the utility poles marked for replacement get addressed.  We found out how 

this works when Warwick Broadband put twelve of our own tall masts in the right of way.  We ended up having to pay 

NGrid for transformers if there wasn’t one near, nearby poles and in some cases replacement wires that went past our 

pole. That's what's happening right now with the cable/fiber build.  It's called make ready, making ready, or making space 

for the attachment of fiber.  In many ways it's the biggest part of the job.  When the last incumbent utility pole with XXs or 

arrows has been replaced, they will start the cable installation. Maybe they will start before, though Charter has a reputa-

tion for working serially.  In our experience, this can go quickly.  During August, Warwick Broadband had a contractor install 

Town-owned fiber from the school to the Town Hall and up to the Fire Station.  It took a day to hang it and a day to termi-

nate/polish the ends.  This was done to interconnect these town buildings and share fiber internet from Springfield, and it 

will in the end lower Warwick Broadband’s operating costs.  At Warwick Broadband we spend about one-third of our reve-

nue on connectivity; that is, connecting our network to the Internet.  Warwick School District, like all town buildings is 

served “in-kind” (no charge) for Internet service. 

TCC NEWS:    As our community ages, TCC of Warwick is taking steps toward becoming a more Age & Dementia 

Friendly church.  We’ve added hearing-assisted devices in the sanctuary and are assisting in elder transporta-

tion.  If you’re interested in joining us in this goal and would like to provide a ride, please come to the chapel 

and check out the sign-up boards.  We’re currently assisting two of our special elders, Ginny and Calvin Fellows.   

Speakers from LifePath and Triad will be coming to share information on their programs during Sr. Meal at the 

Town Hall.  Dates for these important presentations will be forthcoming.  
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Sept. 2023 

Queen Ann’s Lace, by Clare Green  

Cosmic pattern 

Of infinite grace 

There is no question… 

I am the Queen Ann’s Lace. 

Pulsating, petaled, pink and white light 

Glowing without thought or sight 

Breathe unto me 

I rest in eternity 

Dine upon my fragrant bouquet of beauty 

Linger and envelop me 

Along the roadside, field, garden or train track 

Join the myriad insects, bees, and rest with a snack 

Flowers are never denied their moment 

Come 

Like Autumn baskets we pack our treasured seeds, 

To await through a cold winter’s slumber 

Dreaming of next year’s summer... 

                                Applying to the Local Cultural Council Grant Program? 

  
The LCC online application opens on September 1 and closes on October 17.  There is an information webinar 
on September 12 at 6pm for applicants to learn about the LCC Grant Program and how to apply for grants in 
your community. It is highly recommended if you haven’t received a grant in the past. To register, go to 

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN__hbbz55nT3-FzCD-SEXFeg#/registration 

 If you have additional questions or to request additional accommodations to ensure your participation, 
please contact Lisa Simmons (lisa.simmons@mass.gov).  

       

                         LifePath Public Service Announcement: 

Meals on Wheels drivers are urgently needed in many communities in Frank-
lin County and the North Quabbin! Make a big difference in someone's day 
by delivering a hot noontime meal and a wellness check in your own com-
munity.  Stipend and mileage reimbursement available.  Call 413-773-5555 
or 978-544-2259, Ext. 2216 or visit lifepathma.org/volunteer to apply. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN__hbbz55nT3-FzCD-SEXFeg#/registration
mailto:lisa.simmons@mass.gov
http://lifepathma.org/volunteer
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Sept. 2023 Warwick, Massachusetts 

 

 TRINITARIAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  
of WARWICK 

SEPT   2023 

 

Dear Friends,  

 

Thirty years in a position of leadership is a long time; perhaps too long. Some leaders are gifted with the ability to transform 
themselves and their organization as times and situations change.  Others become comfortable in “the way we’ve always done things” 
and allow and encourage stagnation. Life is change, and any person or organization that tries to avoid change is destined to die.  Some-
times that death is slow and “easy,” sometimes swift and disruptive.  

I have been the pastor of this church for thirty years, and it feels like it is time for a change. For the most part, it has been thirty 
good years for me, and I hope for the community. I have tried to be flexible and responsive to the changing needs of the community, 
but I am not at the upper end of the dynamic leadership spectrum and it’s time for new visions for the church and the community.  

As I move closer to my retirement on Oct 1, there are some relationship issues that will have to be worked out with both the 
church and the community. The Transition/Search and Call team are working with Rev. Terry Yasuko Ogawa, the SNEUCC Area Confer-
ence Minister, on setting up a process that will lead to as smooth a transition as possible.  I say “as smooth as possible” because there 
will be glitches. Jaylin and I are not moving out of Warwick, and my not moving is going to present some unique hurdles for any incom-
ing pastor. My physical presence will make it tempting for some to ask me questions about the progress of the transition, the new min-
ister, and about doing special services in the community such as weddings and funerals, etc.  This could present some obstacles for the 
new minister trying to make connections with the congregation and the community. Where appropriate, I will need to refer requests 
and questions to the new minister and the church leadership. 

For me, the ministerial guidelines set forth by the UCC, of severing long and deep pastoral relationships, will be difficult and, in 
some ways, nearly impossible. But I understand the necessity for keeping boundaries that will allow the new Pastor to develop new 
relationships. This will be a process that the Transition Team and Rev. Ogawa will help me with.  Rev. Ogawa will be meeting with me in 
the coming weeks to discuss what should and can be done in our unique setting.  

There are some recent developments in the life of the church that I find very encouraging. The Free Food Friday program is 
stretching food budgets for people in the community and removing food from the waste stream. The Oliver and Virginia Fellows Com-
munity Garden is a space where volunteers are growing food for the community, where anyone can come weed, tend the plants and 
harvest food for themselves or the Free Food Shelter. The congregation is embracing and becoming even more age and dementia 
friendly.  Some of these programs may not be on the top of a priority list for the congregation as it moves ahead. The members will 
need to make those decisions with the help of the new minister they choose, the Association, Conference staff, and the inspiration of 
the Spirit at work in Warwick. 

My retirement is a chapter in the long history of this church; it is not the final chapter. There are new members joining the con-
gregation. Two young families bring with them the prospect of young children growing up in the church, bringing new energy and new 
visions. The leadership that remains after I retire is vibrant and committed to the wellbeing of the church, the wider community and 
the world. 

Jaylin and I will remain in the community, looking forward to the changes and participating where we can. 

 

     In faith, Dan  
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Sept. 2023 

UP-COMING EVENTS 

CROP Walk is a fundraiser for the Church World Service, an ecumenical organization that 
provides disaster relief and preparedness around the world and in the US. With all the recent 
fire, floods and conflicts that are causing widespread starvation and migration, the CWS is in 
need of increased support. There is a team of walkers from the Metcalf Chapel who would wel-
come your support. The walk will begin at 2 PM on Sunday, Oct 1 at the United Methodist 
Church in Orange. 

Movies in the Chapel   Wed, Sept 27 @ 7 PM    “The Swimmers” 

“Two Syrian sisters flee their war-torn home in Damascus, swim for hours in choppy Medi-
terranean seas to reach Greece as asylum seekers, and end up going on to compete at the Rio 

Olympic Games as part of the first-ever Refugee Team.” 

 

ON-GOING ACTIVITIES AT THE METCALF CHAPEL 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS    Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items and household 
cleaning supplies are collected in the front hall of the Chapel. The personal & household cleaning 
items are especially needed as they cannot be purchased with “food stamps”.  

BLANKETS/SHEETS/PILLOW CASES/ ETC   Bring clean, useful sheets (the shelters only have 
twin beds and mattresses) blankets and pillowcases, towels and washcloths to the Chapel, and 
we will get them to the shelters.   

MEDICAL SUPPLY LIBRARY  We have crutches, wheelchairs, walkers and many other medi-
cal supplies for free loan at the Chapel. Check us out before buying new.  

FREE FOOD FRIDAYS  9 AM @ the Chapel  Thanks to Clyde Perkins Sr., Zac Marti and many 
others, we have free food to give to those in the surrounding community who could use help 
stretching their food budget. Come check us out. 

             RECREATION COMMITTEE  

YOGA   Saturday 9:15-10:30 a.m., Town Hall   $5-10 

A foundation in Kripalu and Integral Yoga with a therapeutic approach; an all-level  Saturday morning yoga class. 

ZUMBA   Tuesday and  Saturday 8:00 a.m. , Town Hall  $5 

PICKLE BALL & PING PONG   Adults,  Tuesdays at 7:00 p.m.,  WCS  Gym,  no charge.  The Recreation Committee has the 

equipment; just please bring clean sneakers.   

Please email leannelimoges@gmail.com or call  (978) 544-5553 with suggestions.     

Thank-you,   Leanne, Warwick Recreation Committee  
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Sept.  2023 Warwick, Massachusetts 

 
Dear Community Members,  

 

Greetings!  We are writing with updates from the Warwick Community School.  Our school day will go from 9:10 
a.m. until 3:30 p.m. daily with half day dismissal being at 12:35 p.m. We have made great progress with hiring and 
are pleased to share our new faculty with you. Please find the faculty and staff members as well as their contact in-
formation below. Please feel free to reach out to any of us with your comments, questions and suggestions.  We 
look forward to partnering with you.  

Warmly,  

Carole  

 

Dr. Carole Learned-Miller  

Superintendent  

Warwick Community School & District Faculty & Staff 

 

Dr. Carole Learned-Miller Superintendent superintendent@warwick-k12.us 

Jen Smith Principal/Reading Specialist  jsmith@warwick-k12.us 

Jessica Marshall Administrative Assistant & Director of Operations jmarshall@warwick-k12.us 

  

Carlene Murray 

  Teacher, Grades K/1 

cmurray@warwick-k12.us 

  

Nettie Harrington Pangallo Teacher, Grades 2/3 nharrington@warwick-k12.us 

Kelly Bernier Loud Teacher, Grades 4/5/6 kloud@warwick-k12.us 

Stephanie Cross Teacher, Special Education scross@warwick-k12.us 

Gail Beauregard Chef gbeauregard@warwick-k12.us 

Tony Streeter Custodian tstreeter@warwick-k12.us 

Janet Dickinson Special Education Administrator jdickinson@warwick-k12.us 

Toby Bobbitt School Counselor tbobbitt@warwick-k12.us 

Emily Miah Stewart Art Teacher emiah@warwick-k12.us 

Allison Pollitt Music Teacher apollitt@warwick-k12.us 

Johanna Wells PE Teacher jwells@warwick-k12.us 



      Warwick Recreation Committee Presents 
 

Hiking/Recreation Club After-School Program @ WCS 
Beginning Wednesday Sept. 20th, Tracey Kirley, Brian Snell and Janice Starmer will 

be leading an after school recreation program for the FALL semester. This outing club 

is open to 1st graders through middle school students. Most days there will be two 

groups, 1st -3rd and 4th – 8th. High School Volunteers welcome to join and help.  For 

more info and to sign up email hoothill@valinet.com or call Janice 978-544-8968 and 

cell 413-522-7123  

 

       Mass Cultural Council and Warwick Arts Council  

       Offer Two After-School Programs              

  
 Art and Science Club begins Thursday Sept. 21st @ WCS    

Brian Snell and Janice Starmer will be leading this after school FALL 

semester. This club is open to 1st graders through 6th graders. High School 

volunteers welcome to join and help.  For more info and to sign up email 

hoothill@valinet.com or call Janice at 978-544-8968 or cell phone 413-

522-7123 
 

 

Conscious Kids: The Medicine Wheel Pathways 

Friday Sept 22nd 3:30-5pm @ Warwick Community School 

Join Tracey Dawn for the continuation of the Medicine Wheel program.  In this 8 week 

course, children will continue their studies on the Pathways of the wheel. The Pathways 

teach us about life's lessons on trust, growth, clarity, introspection, renewal, self-

responsibility, cooperation and how we explore and learn about life through our choices. We will learn 

about how community circles connect us by honoring the Earth and Cosmos through creative 

expression and self-awareness.  Music, Art, Dance, and nature will be emphasized. To sign up email 

hoothill@valinet.com or call Janice 978-544-8968 and cell 413-522-7123  

 

********************************************************************************** 

Save the Date!!! October 6th, 7th & 8th  Warwick Arts Council Fall Show 
 

Warwick Artists, please get your work ready for a great show. Reach out to let me know 

what you plan to enter. Contact info: Janice Starmer hoothill@valinet.com or 978-544-

8968 home phone or 413-522-7123 cell phone.  

 

Flier will follow in the next newsletter. Don’t miss the opening Friday evening at 7pm, 

viewings on Saturday and Sunday 10am-3pm at the Warwick Town Hall. 

 

 

 

mailto:hoothill@valinet.com
mailto:hoothill@valinet.com
mailto:hoothill@valinet.com
mailto:hoothill@valinet.com
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 SEPTEMBER 2023 
Warwick, Massachusetts 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

    

 

 1   Zumba 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf 

Chapel 

2  Yoga 

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm 

3  

Worship Svc 

10:00 am 

 

 

4 

LABOR DAY 

5 Zumba 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm  

Women’s Guild 

1:00 pm Town 

Hall 

6 

 

7 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

 

 

8  

Foot Clinic  8:00 am  

Zumba 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf   

Chapel 

 

9   Yoga  

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00 pm;  Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30  

10    

Worship Svc 

10:00 am 

 

11 

Library 10:00-

4:00 pm 

PATRIOT DAY 

12 Zumba 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm  

13 

 

 

14 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

 

 

15  Zumba 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf 

Chapel; Book Club 

10:00 am at Library 

 

 

16  Yoga;  

Transfer Station 8:00--

3:00 pm;  Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm 

Oral History Program at 

Library 2:00 pm 

 

17 

Worship Svc. 

10:00 am 

 

18 

Library 10:00-

4:00 pm 

 

19 Zumba 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm 

 

20 

 

21 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

WCS Art &  

Science Club 

begins 

22 Zumba 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am at Metcalf 

Chapel 

 

23 Yoga;   

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm; 

    AUTUMN BEGINS  

24    

Worship Svc. 

10:00 am 

 

25 

Library 10:00-

4:00 pm 

      

26 Zumba 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm 

27           

Movie Night at 

Metcalf Chapel 

7:00 pm 

 

 

28  Library 

5:00-8:00 pm; 

Short Story 

Hour 7:30 pm 

at Library  

 

 

29 Zumba 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am at Metcalf 

Chapel 

30  Yoga;  

Transfer Station 8:00--

3:00 pm;  Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm 

       



Would you like your ad here      
next month?  Call 978-544-8304
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Warwick, Massachusetts 
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  DATES TO REMEMBER:                                                                                

                    SR. MEALS: Tuesdays @ Noon, Town Hall 

                                                ORAL HISTORY PROGRAM:  Sept. 16th Library, 2 pm 

       TCC MOVIE NIGHT:  Sept. 27th TCC, 7 pm 

       SHORT STORY HOUR:  Sept. 28th Library, 7:30 pm 
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